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Division D is in the South East of Ireland                
 

Christy Mooreôs song óThe Voyageô, is quite apt. for the role of Division Director. 

Last year when I took on the role, I wasnôt quite sure what the journey would be like.  

My crew changed a little over the summer and my final team was made up of 4 

wonderful Toastmasters.  Throughout the year, we worked together.  It is a voyage of 

discovery.  You start it on your own and you finish it as a team.  You meet challenges 

along the way and together you work through them.  As the year draws to a close, I 

have discovered a lot about myself, thank you Division D! 

 
     To the South is Area 8, Area Director Margaret Hyde.  Area 8 is made up  
     of 5 Clubs; Dungarvan Club, Tower Toastmasters, Clonmel Toastmasters, 
     DLS Communicators and Cashel Club. 
          

 
 
 
 
To the North is Area 28, Area Director Jane Mooney This area is made  
up of 5 Clubs; Naas Club, Kildare Toastmasters, Athy Toastmasters Club, 

Maynooth Toastmasters and Clane Toastmasters.  
 
 
 
 Centre is Area 40, Area Director is Tommy Dolan. Area 40 is made up                  
of 5 Clubs; Thurles Toastmasters, Kilkenny Club, Portlaoise Club, Carlow and 
Kiltegan.  
 

 
 

 
And to the East is Area 50, Area Director is Kieran McGuinness.  
This area has 4 Clubs; Enniscorthy Club, Gorey Toastmasters Club,  
Wexford Toastmasters and Elavon Arklow Toastmasters.   
 
 
Across the Division the majority of club visits have being completed and club contests are under 
way.  These international speech and evaluation contests have started in the build up to our Division 
final, which will be held in the Woodford Dolmen Hotel in Carlow on the 9th of April.  
 
Invitation to any Toastmasters who may be attending the International Panceltic festival which will 
be held in Carlow 18th to 22nd April, do join us at Carlow Toastmasters and maybe tell us about 
your Celtic culture, we will be having a meeting on the 19th, we meet in the Seven Oaks Hotel 
Carlow, starting 8pm.    
http://www.panceltic.ie/programme.asp  
 
Billy Daly, 
 
Division D Director 
 

Jane Mooney Area 28  

Billy Daly Division 
Director 

Thomas Dolan Area 40 

 
 

Margaret Hyde Area 8  

Kieran McGuinness Area 50 

http://www.panceltic.ie/programme.asp
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New DTMS in Division D 

 

Yvonne Jordan DTM,  

Pictured on the right, from Enniscorthy Toastmasters, Area 50, receiving her 

DTM pin from Club President, Maria Sinnott.  In 2012 Yvonne represented 

District 71 at the Toastmasters International Speech contest in Orlando Florida.  

She was president of the club in 2011/2012 and area director in 2014/2015. 

 

 

 

Irene Gerety DTM  

from Clonmel Toastmasters, Area 8, with club President Mike Maunsell. 

Irene was Area Governor, she initially joined Clondalkin Toastmasters 

and moved to Clonmel. She led Clonmel to Presidents Distinguished 

when she was president 2013/14. She is a founder member of Cashel 

Toastmaster Club and attends their meetings and supports them since 

they chartered in 2006. 

 

Alan Smyth DTM 

Left from Gorey Toastmasters, area 50, with club President Ed Whelan. 

Alan has served as VPE 2009/10, club president on two Occasions 

2010/11 and 2015/2016. Alan found the second term very rewarding 

finding the first term ólearningô and the second óleadingô.   Among other 

Roles Alan has served as Area 8 Director 2015/16 

 

 

Congratulations to Yvonne, Irene and Alan on your recently 

acquired DTMôs  

and the hard work and dedication throughout the years. 

 

 

 

 

 
John Hotowka 

 
Make Your 
Point Using 
Magic 
 

 
Professional Speaking Award of 
Excellence by the Professional 
Speaking Association and is a 
member of the Magic Circle. 
In this interactive session youôll learn 
(by doing) :- 
How within your speeches to make 
your point stick with magic tricks.  
Youôll also receive a book with all the 
theory and many more magic tricks 
and their suggested messages.  

 

 

Craig Millar 

 
How to find 
your TEDx talk 
idea 

 
Craig is a Professional 
Speechwriter and TEDx 
Speaker Coach based in 
Cheshire. He helps business 
leaders and experts turn their 
best ideas into talks that 
matter.  
Join this workshop style 
session to learn about TED 
Style Presentations and to 
generate potential ideas for 
your own TED talk. 

 

 

 
Workshop/Keynote speakers for Manchester Conference Workshop/Keynote speakers for Manchester Conference 
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Clonmel Toastmasters  
is a vibrant and successful club with 36 members and growing. This year we 
were the first Club in District 71 to achieve Presidents Distinguished 
Award. 

 

The ethos of Clonmel Toastmasters club, is to focus on the members 
experience and enhance it.  Some of the way we achieve this are summarised 
below. 

 

Getting Guests and turning them into members.  We view this as a vital 
part of keeping the club vibrant.  We work hard to ensure that guestsô experiences and first 
impressions encourage them to return. We have a person designated to greet guests at each 
meeting. Guests are given our guest information sheet, an A4 page which welcomes the guest, 
explains the format of the meeting, gives the club Facebook page, website address and a contact 
phone number.  The reverse side of the sheet is an application form, with payment details.   

 

Looking after memberôs needs.  We celebrate all of our memberôs 
achievements, provide a supportive and fun environment with 
professionally organised meetings. We focus on making sure each 
member is given every opportunity to achieve their own goals, no 
matter how long they have been members.   

 

We registered new members immediately to avoid delay with 
manuals and the Toastmasters magazine. They are also added to 
the club website at the same time.  

 

Formal but fun meetings, is one of the secrets of success. Meetings follow the appropriate format 
of a Toastmasters meeting, we do our best to keep them fun.  Meetings start on time.  We make 
sure every Ice-Breaker speech gets a standing ovation and a certificate is presented.  We make sure 
we donôt have a heavy Table-Topics session with too many serious issues at every meeting, we 
encourage a mix of topics, we always end with two light hearted topics.  It is a social night for people 
and they want to go home in good mood having had a good time. 

 

The long-standing members of Clonmel Toastmasters are highly valued for 
their experience and knowledge. 40% of Clonmel Toastmasters are 
members for 10 years or more, our longest member, Denis Corcoran will be 
30 years in Toastmaster in 2018. The contribution of these members to the 
club is invaluable. 

 

Public Relations is essential to attracting new members.  Our club places 
a lot of emphasis on Facebook (please óLIKEô us), with weekly photos and 
posts. We also make use of local newspapers and radio.  

We take good care of guests and the needs of all members, recognise achievements keep meetings 
formal but fun, with light hearted Table-topics. Working as a team allows the magic to happen!!  
 

ñIt is amazing what you can accomplish if you do not care who gets the credit.ò  
 

Mike Maunsell, Club President, Clonmel Toastmasters 
 

 

Brid presents Lisa with her Ice-Breaker 
Certificate 

Some of our long-serving Members: 
Anna Marie, Irene, Richard, 

Margaret and Denis. 

Mike Maunsell 
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Division D International Travelling Toastie Mary Maher 

Enniscorthy to New Zealand 
 

 

On a recent trip to New Zealand, I decided to visit a Toastmasters Club. It seemed 

like a great opportunity to meet people who lived in New Zealand and also fellow 

toastmasters. I contacted a couple of clubs in NZ before I went to find out when they met 

and to check that it would be ok to just pop along for a visit. I went along to a meeting of 

the Christchurch Toastmasters Club and was very warmly welcomed by the members. 

There was just one speaker that night as someone had to pull out at the last minute. This 

sometimes happens and did not take away from the meeting. 

 

There were several noticeable differences 

between their club and my club, Enniscorthy 

Toastmasters. Just before the break, new 

members are brought up and introduced to the 

club. They are presented with their new manuals 

and then the club members voted whether to 

accept them into the club or not. 

  

The table topics master gave advice on how to 

answer topics with different methods at each 

meeting. For that particular meeting, the topics 

were ñShould we do X or should we do Y". (e.g. 

Should cats be banned from NZ? No because they 

are good companions but yes because they are 

very harmful to NZs birdlife. The topics master then 

suggested that we should answer the weaker point 

first then finish with the stronger point. I thought 

this could be really helpful in making it easier for 

members to answer topics. 

  

I would definitely recommend to anyone who is 

travelling to visit a Toastmasters Club as it gives 

you more of an insight into the place that you are 

visiting. There is a relatively new Toastmaster 

initiative called the Travelling Toastie Award. You 

take a Visit Report form with you and have it filled 

in at the club you are visiting. If you visit 3 clubs 

that you are not a member of, you can earn the 

District 71 Travelling Toastie Award. (Forms must 

be in by March 15th 2017). 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary Maher, 

Enniscorthy Toastmasters 

 

 

Mary Maher 

Mary Maher at Christchurch Toastmasters 
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Maynooth Toastmasters Club, Celebrates 10 years 

What a year it has being for Maynooth Toastmasters club, in the past ten years, we have achieved 

many club distinguished goals. It has been a journey of excellence, in communication and 

leadership, since the club was established in 2006. 

 

The organisation and stewardship of the club, is of a high professional standard. 

 

Everyone works as a team player, yet although 

we work hard at achieving our goals, we are a 

happy group of people. Friendly and helpful to 

each other and especially to new members.   

 

Reaching the 10th Anniversary of Maynooth   

Toastmasters and celebrating the occasion with 

founder members, and our nine Past Presidents 

and our present President Donal Bolger was 

something special. We were so lucky to have Ted 

Corcoran, with a twinkle in his eye make the key 

note address, he set the scene for a memorable 

and enjoyable thought provoking event.  Our 

District Public Relations Manager, Karen 

OôDonnell created a memorable photo collage 

which held memories since the original charter 

dinner.  Karen and Division D Director Billy Daly 

also helped us celebrate this milestone for our 

club. 

 

Maynooth Toastmasters is looking forward to the future with optimism, no doubt we will encounter 

some challenges (but we shall overcome).  The committee of 2016/2017, guided by President Donal 

Bolger is mindful of the past.  With able committee members, we will strive to make the difference with 

our club. 

It is an honour to serve. 

 

 

  

Jane Mooney Area 28 Director 

Maynooth Club Members 

 

Jane Mooney 

Immediate Past President, 

Maynooth Toastmasters Club 
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Strictly Speaking - High Performance Leadership  
 

Maggie Owens the president of Athy Toastmasters Club, in Division D, came up with 

the idea to organise a Table Topic event for non ï toastmasters people in Athy Town 

called ñStrictly Speakingò. 

 

When members of Athy Toastmasters Club were asked would they help coordinate 

the event, they were very enthusiastic and delighted to be involved. 
 

We had two aims promote Athy Toastmasters Club and raise funds for local Athy 

Lions Club 
 

12 local, ñCelebritiesò were the contestants for this Strictly Speaking event. When we approached 

these individuals, we were delighted that without any hesitation, they said they would love to be 

involved. Contestants included National Ploughing Association Chief Anna May McHugh and Irish 

Professional Boxer Eric Donovan. 
 

A lot of work went into looking for sponsorship for each of the speakers and for sponsorship in the 

form of advertisement in our programme on the night. The programme was professionally produced 

and printed. 
 

Our PR team spread the word with press releases for local 

newspapers, radio interviews, on social media and word of 

mouth. Even one of our members Deirdre Walsh confidently 

gave a very smooth interview as she told all the listeners on KFM 

about the evening, what to expect and some of those Speaking. 

This generated a great sense of anticipation and excitement 

coming up to the Strictly Speaking event.   
 

In the splendid Athy Golf Club venue, the agenda included a 

demonstration of speeches by Ros Longwill and Deirdre Walsh. 

The audience witnessed Ros starting her journey giving her 

ñIcebreakerò Speech and Deirdre utilising all the feedback she 

has learnt so far by successfully delivering her 10th Speech. 

Billy Daly and Adrian Melia demonstrated the most important foundation of Toastmasters the speech 

evaluation process giving excellent and encouraging feedback to both speakers. 
 

The contest involved 2 rounds of light table topic. Topics included ñAn unsung heroò, ñHow to iron a 

shirt?ò, ñWhat would you do with an egg?ò etc.é. 

All of the contestants gave excellent answers and the audience was totally 

engaged, connected and more importantly, entertained.  

The delighted and well deserved winning contestant was Anna May McHugh 

who answered ñWhat Kildare has to do to win the Leinster Championships 

in 2017ò. A Laois woman herself, Anna May gave a very clever and witty 

response! 

Feedback from the contestants and audience members was very positive 

and encouraging. The concept of Strictly Speaking introduced upwards of 100 people to the idea of 

public speaking in an innovative, fun and informal way. 

Maggie Owens, Club President, Athy Toastmasters 

 

Contestants and Organising Committee of 
Strictly Speaking 

Maggie Owens 
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Carlow Toastmasters 20th Anniversary 
 

On the first of March Carlow Toastmasters celebrated their twentieth anniversary, it was 

a special milestone in the Clubs history, celebrated with past members, past Presidents, 

past Division Director Joe Brady, current Area Director, Tommy Dolan, District Director, 

Michael Collins, District tw aŀƴŀƎŜǊΣ YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ /ŀǊƭƻǿ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ϧ 

Division D Director Billy Daly. 

 

 

During the meeting the District Director Michael Collins spoke highly of the 

club and did his best to embarrass club VP E Gearoid Murphy in the best 

possible taste of course before presenting him with a Triple Crown pin for 

achieving his CC, CL and ALB all in a single year. 

 

  

 

John O'Neill was toastmaster on the night, John is 

the longest standing member of the club and Ruth Kelly was Topicsmaster. 

 

 

 

[ŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ Ŏƭǳō tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ άaŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ 

hΩDƻǊƳŀƴ Ŏǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŎŀƪŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ Wǳƭƛŀ ŀ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ƻŦ [ƛŀƳ 

Butler, a past President, the cake was made in the shape of a podium. Special 

thanks to Julia! 

 

It was great to have past members with us, present members and at the end of 

the night we welcomed three new members by presenting them with their 

membership certs. 

 

 

 

 

Left to right, Richard Pearson, Billy Daly, Rachel Staunton and Emma Dillon. 

To the far-right John O'Neill and Ruth Kelly the TopicsMaster.  

 

Well done to everyone involved in the organisation of the night, take a bow.  

 

 

 

Billy Daly        

Club President, Carlow Toastmasters 

Billy Daly 

Toastmaster John O'Neill 

Cutting of the Cake 

Presenting the Triple Crown Pin 

Induction Ceremony 
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Division D International Speech and Evaluation contest dates 

  

 

 

Area 8 
Venue:  Edmund Rice Centre Barrick Street Waterford  

Date:     Thursday 30th March at 7.30, briefing 7pm 

Hosted by DLS Communicators. 

 

Area 28 
Venue:  The Silken Thomas Hotel Kildare  

Date:  Wednesday 29th of March, at 8.00pm, briefing at 7.30 

Hosted by Kildare Toastmasters  

 

Area 40  
Venue:  The Anner Hotel Thurles  

Date:  Wednesday 29th of March, at 8.00pm, briefing at 7.30 

Hosted by Thurles Toastmasters  

 

Area 50 
Venue:  The Talbot Hotel Wexford  

Date:  Thursday 30th March, at 8.00pm briefing at 7.30 

Hosted by Wexford Toastmasters  

 

1st & 2nd place winners from both contests at area level will take part in the Division D 

Contest. 

 

Division D 
Venue:  The Woodford Dolmen Hotel Carlow  

Date:  Sunday 9th April, briefing at 10.30  

International speech contest starts at 11.00 followed by 

Evaluations Workshop by Peter Redmond Division M Director.  

Finishing with the Evaluation contest.  
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Youth Speaks Triple for Our Ladyôs Convent School 

 
For the third year running students from Our Ladyôs Convent Schoolôs Lower Sixth have won the 

Rotary District 1070 Senior Youth Speaks 

competition, gaining the title District 

Champions. 

During the competition which was held at the 

weekend, the team which comprised of Chloe 

Slee, Rebecca Hull and Zahra Bhojani faced some stiff opposition. As well as being part of the winning 

team Rebecca and Zahra were also recognised for their 

roles as Best Chair and the Best Speaker 

respectively. The team will now progress to the regional 

finals later in the year. 

Dr Murphy, Headmaster, said ñThe girls are to be 

congratulated on becoming district public speaking 

champions at the weekend. This is a wonderful 

achievement and testament to their skill and hard work. 

They are a credit to the School and their families.ò  

 

 

The students attend a regular Public Speaking Club run by Head of Sixth 

Form, Mr Chris Gallagher, supported by John and Roma Cox, members 

of East Midlands Speakers Club, part of Toastmasters International. 

John and Roma have proponents of the Youth Leadership Program for 

many years now, delivering programs year on year; John, is also our most 

esteemed and valued District Finance Manager. 

  

1John & Roma at a recent YLP Certificate 
presentation 

Youth Leadership Call for Action 

Schools are now planning their classes and subjects for 

next year: now is the time to contact your local school to 

arrange to do a Youth Leadership Program in your local 

Club Area. 
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If you build it, they will come! 
 

Did you know that you could run a Toastmasters Learning Initiative (TLI) of your 

very own?   

Following in the footsteps of Sam Warner (District 71 Administration Manager), 

when she was Area 39 Director, Tanya Barad (Assistant Area 39 Director and 

Pathways Ambassador) decided that she would like to run one in support of her 

pre-charter club, Walsall Speakers.   

 

The Leadership Excellence Series contains 11 presentations and can be 

delivered as individual projects or as Sam discovered, a whole day of learning.  

Not only does it provide Toastmasters with opportunities to present projects that 

contribute to their Advanced Communicator Gold (ACG) but it allows non-

Toastmasters to enjoy a crash course in Leadership and see 

what we do. 

 

The first TLI of this kind was a run by Sam in Feb 2016 at Heart 

of England.  Speakers venue in Area 39, and enjoyed an 

attendance of 24 people. It included two rounds of table topics 

and a slap-up lunch. The event broke even.  The feedback was 

excellent.  

 

The second event was the Better Speaker 

Series day ï also run by Sam, in October 2016, 

this time in support of three clubs, Shropshire Speakers, Walsall Speakers and 

Ludlow Speakers.  There were 25 attendees, 10 of whom were Toastmasters 

who delivered the ten projects.  Three of the guests were later converted into 

members for Shropshire Speakers.  Again, lunch was provided, and we charged 

£12 for TMs and £15 for guests.  We broke even again and feedback was again 

positive. 
 

Tony Brassington (Area 39 Director- pictured left) wanted the area to continue 

to provide extra value for both the members and potential members by continuing with these extra 

training days. Walsall Speakers is a pre-charter club in Area 39, Division E and they 

provided the venue for the first Leadership Excellence Series day of 2017.  Tanya 

Barad lead the way by taking on the organisation, leading the day, providing lunch, 

assembling speakers, and advertising it. The Feedback for that session is shown here 

Ÿ. 
 

If you have a struggling club that needs members, or you need to find a way to raise 

club funds to offset room hire costs and canôt manage a Speechcraft course, you might 

like to put on one of these TLIs. The content is available online, free to download to 

all TMs and guests. You can contact Sam Warner using her contact link on the ñWhoôs Who?ò Page 

on our District website www.d71toasmtasters.org for more info about how to organise, advertise and 

run the day and for soft copies of the agenda.  

 

 

 

 

2 Tanya Barad 

 

3 Toastmasters and guests on the day 

http://www.d71toasmtasters.org/
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Awards Night @ Greystones Toastmasters Club 

 

What a great Greystones Toastmasterôs meeting took place in the Glenview Hotel on the 9th 

March 2017. It was a night of entertainment, 

achievement and celebration, well supported 

and enjoyed by all in attendance.  The agenda 

for the night diverged slightly from the normal 

agenda. The first half of the meeting was a 

concise toastmaster meeting. Which began 

with a dry toast to óhard work, commitment and 

achievements, letôs celebrate...ô   

Award recipients: - Carole Cafferky, Jill 

McGrath, Tomasz Juszczak, Colin Byford 

Sarah-Jane Cairns, Kevin Doyle, Paddy 

Lavelle ï with District Director, Michael 

Collins. 
 

Following refreshments, the second half of the night commenced with District Director, Michael Collins, 

delivering an entertaining and motivating speech encouraging members to not just come along to 

toastmastersô club meetings but to also take what is learnt, confidence, commitment and leadership 

skills, into the wider community.  Michael presenting awards to many of the recipients - 11 awards in 

total were presented with the projection for the rest of this term including another 3 awards.   

 

The evening then went on to invite Mr Colin Byford to the top of 

the room whereby he was presented with his Distinguished 

Toastmaster Award by Area 5 Director, Ms Sarah-Jane Cairns.  

Colin Byford, a master in chess, a professional photographer and 

a member of Mensa.  A native of New Zealand who possesses an 

endearing, quick dry sense of humour will also be celebrating his 

60th birthday shortly.   Beside fulfilling his roles to become a DTM 

he has been an active member in the district and has recorded 

many Toastmaster occasions with his camera.  " a very 

supportive and helpful member and kind man" Colin family 

(wife Karen his three sons and daughter) along with his 2 

brothers, who flew in from New Zealand, helped celebrate his 

wonderful achievement. This concluded the toastmasters 

meeting, though celebrations continued in the bar. 
 

5 Division M, DTMs were in attendance to celebrate the 
successes of Greystone members. - Brendan Haughton, 
Karen OôDonnell, Lynda Molloy, Eddie Dunphy, John 
Doyle with Colin Byford. 

 

 

 

 

    

 Fiona Morrissey 

 VPE Greystones Toastmasters  

                  


